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The Zimmers: serving in
Puerto Rico

And

The West Indies

Training Nationals to serve Him

Dear Praying friends,

We had 12 to graduate from the college this year, and 2 with Master's
all of which will be going back to their islands to serve the Lord. What a
blessing to be able to influence some of these lives. Four of our High School
seniors will be attending BJU and one to Crown Collegf;e next year.

Pastor White is still in Iraq so I'll be teaching 1 year Greek and 1
year Hebrew. That will be a challenge, as | have had only two years of
Hebrew. The Greek came back quickly, and | hope the Hebrew will aiso. I'll
be brushing up this summer for it, though.

Jamie Pierson, an HVAC contractor in Greenville, came down for a
week and taught a seminar to certify five young men in the EPA Freon
handling and servicing of air conditioning, for which we praise the Lord. Four
of them passed and one had trouble as he is just learning English. Jamie said
he’ll be back during Christmas vacation so maybe he’ll pass the test then.

The duct work for the Church building was falling apart and last
Christmas Faith Baptist Church of Greenville, SC, gave us funds with which to
buy a four foot sheet metal bender. I've been busy bending and installing duct
work this summer and replacing that worn out duct work. Wednesday night
we were able to run the AC in the Church with one 20 Ton AC unit instead of
two, as we were not cooling the outside and the attic any more. By the end of
summer we should have all of it fixed.

We also did some remodeling of the college offices and girls dorms
and started to install some book shelves for the girls. Most important, we
added two emergency doors for their dorm rooms. The boy’s dorms will get
book shelves toward the end of summer.

We had a fire inspection and had to add a few emergency lights and
exit signs and smoke detectors, but passed it. We also passed the health
dept. inspection by adding a sink in the kitchen for employees to wash their
hands. Now we are ready for the next school year.

Eccl. 9:10a
“Whatsoever thy hand findeth to

do, do it with all thy might.”

In His Service

Seorg and Opal Gimmer



